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". . . and how shall they believe in Him of whom they have not heard?" Romans 10:14b
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Dear Brethren and friends in Christ: 
“Great is our Lord, and of great power: His understanding is infinite.” Psalm 147:5

Praise the Lord He understands everything. 
Serving our almighty God is our honor. By His grace we just celebrated our second anniversary as 
a church in Pichanaki, Peru. We had a two-day revival with pastor Cesar Quiroz. Our church in 
Guayaquil, for many years, has supported the Quiroz family working with the deaf and hearing church 
in Chiclayo, Peru.  They also have a deaf school. Thank the Lord we had a good turnout both days. Our 
nephew Jonathan is a chef so we had excellent Peruvian food as well. Our deaf students sang two hymns.  
The more they learn in school the better they understand the preaching in church. People were touched 
and grateful to the Lord for our deaf church and school ministry. Glory to God! It is all about Him! 
Victor is our newest student, age 18, mute and autistic.  Our hearts go out for him. We pray the Lord 
will open up his mind to learn how to communicate with Sign Language. Thank the Lord he loves 
attending church and school,  Our son Paul is working with Victor one on one. Paul remembers when 
he started with no attention span we would hold his head with hands on each side of his head so he 
could watch what we were trying to teach him. God performed a miracle in Paul, as he used to be very 
autistic, and he came out of himself by God’s mercy. He learned Sign Language and also being hard of 
hearing he learned to speak fairly well and now uses signs and voice with Victor. 
After our anniversary celebration, we had to bring Karla to Lima.  She was a great help here, wonderful 
deaf teacher whom we trained.  Her time was up so she had to go back to Guayaquil, Ecuador, and 
continues to teach in our deaf school there. Because of the midyear school break, my wife and I needed 
to take care of some health issues in Lima. I had appointments with the eye specialist and neurologist; 
they ran all kinds of tests and soon will see the neurologist with results. My eyesight can’t be improved 
because my optic nerve is pale. I thank the Lord He can still use me to preach as I read Bible verses 
on a screen. God is good! My wife Anita had cataract surgery.  The traumatologist has to do some 
procedures for her. We are grateful to the Lord for giving us the joy of serving Him in spite of our 
limitations because of age. 
Another great blessing is that Sandi Soto will be helping us for six months in the ministry in the 
Peruvian Jungle, especially in the deaf Christian school. Sandi has also come from our church in 
Guayaquil, Ecuador. She started with us at age 13 from scratch.  She was born premature, which left 
her blind on one eye and mild cerebral palsy.  In spite of that, Sandi came to know the Lord, graduated 
from high school and we trained her to teach. She has a servant’s heart with a sweet attitude. She 
is another spiritual daughter to us. Thank the Lord for precious fruits the Lord has given us in the 
ministry. You have been a part of this amazing ministry the Lord put us in by praying and giving. Glory 
to God! 
Thank the Lord while in Lima He has given us many opportunities to witness.  We led three people to 
Christ for His glory. Thank you so much for participating with us in the work of the Lord. 
Serving our King together, 

Raymond, Anita and Paul
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